
HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC 
Meeting Minutes of April 25, 2012 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 9:10am. 
Attendance was 10 members. 
 
Co-President’s Report  
Katie Rutter opened the meeting. 
 
The minutes from the February 29, 2012 PTC meeting were approved 
 
Calendar Raffle 
The Calendar Raffle is under way.  Tickets have been purchased and the drawings begin next 
Monday.  Anticipate email blasts to remind parents to send in their tickets and payments.  Late 
tickets will be accepted throughout the Calendar Raffle period.  This year we have double the 
�D�P�R�X�Q�W���R�I���S�U�L�]�H�V���F�R�P�S�D�U�H�G���W�R���O�D�V�W���\�H�D�U�¶�V���&�D�O�H�Q�G�D�U���5�D�I�I�O�H�������&�X�U�U�H�Q�W���L�Q�F�R�P�H���W�R���G�D�W�H���L�V��������������������
out of the $6500.00 budgeted. 
 
Enrichment Grant Approvals 
The PTC presented 2 Enrichment Grants for approval.   
 
The Hillside 3rd Grade Teachers would like to purchase supplemental materials for the Needham 
History Unit.  These materials would be re-used for subsequent years.  The cost is $270.00 to 
benefit the entire 3rd grade.  The grant was approved. 
 
�0�U�����.���S�U�H�V�H�Q�W�H�G���L�Q�I�R�U�P�D�W�L�R�Q���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H���³�0�R�Y�H�P�H�Q�W���L�Q���.�L�G�V�´���L�Q�L�W�L�D�W�L�Y�H�������5�H�V�H�D�U�F�K���V�K�R�Z�V���S�R�V�L�W�L�Y�H��
results �U�H�J�D�U�G�L�Q�J���W�K�L�V���L�Q�L�W�L�D�W�L�Y�H�������1�H�H�G�K�D�P�¶�V���(�O�L�R�W���(�O�H�P�H�Q�W�D�U�\���6�F�K�R�R�O��currently has stand-up 
desks in their classrooms; desks are limited so students rotate thru them.  Eliot also has a limited 
number of ball-chairs in their classrooms.  At Hillside, two stand-up desks are being purchased 
from the Marjorie Margolis fund but three more chairs are needed at a cost of $801.45 ($500 was 
allocated from the Marjorie Margolis fund).  The grant was approved. 
 
Committee Reports 
METCO Program 
The METCO Program has one more event coming up  on May 8, 2012 (early release day).  120 
kids participated in the las�W���H�Y�H�Q�W�«�W�K�L�V���L�V���F�R�Q�V�L�G�H�U�H�G���D���K�X�J�H���V�X�F�F�H�V�V�������7�K�H�U�H���Z�D�V���G�L�V�F�X�V�V�L�R�Q���R�Q��
whether or not participants should have to pay for these events in the future.  Many parents have 
offered to contribute for their child(ren) to participate.  Many attendees felt that $5 would be a 
reasonable cost per person.  The PTC will ask the METCO committee to consider charging for 
future events which would of course help offset the costs for the events.  Voluntary donations 
could also be considered as a way of offsetting the costs.  Currently, the Hillside METCO 
program is $400.00 over budget and is in need of $200.00 in order to provide the entertainment 
for the May 2012 event.  In addition, the METCO committee will need new members for the 
2012/2013 school-year.  One parent is leaving due to their child going to 6th grade and Mr. K 



feels that 3 members would be ideal for this committee.  Interested parents/guardians should 
contact the PTC regarding the METCO committee. 
 
Hillside v. Eliot Basketball Game 
There was a 15% increase in profit for this year’s Hillside v. Eliot Basketball game compared to 
last year’s game.  The combined revenue for both schools is $4500.00 to date.  This figure will 
be split based on each school’s ticket sales.  Positive feedback from the meeting members was 
offered regarding this event.  Hillside would like to see the game become more competitive 
while Eliot would like the event to be more “Harlem-Globetrotter-like”.  This year also 
experienced an increase in teacher participation.  In addition, the food vendor issue was 
discussed.  Eliot wanted the option of having food available for purchase (via an outside vendor) 
while Hillside felt it was more profitable to sell items themselves, i.e. candy, water, etc.  
Although the schools only get a small percentage of the food vendor sales, it was agreed upon by 
the members that food needs to be an option at future events. 
 
Staff Appreciation Luncheon 
The Staff Appreciation Luncheon will be held on May 3, 2012.  Many volunteers and food 
donations are still needed for this event.  It was recommended to encourage parents/guardians to 
volunteer with a friend as a way to increase volunteer participation. 
 
Hillside Talent Show 
The Hillside Talent Show is at 7:00pm on Friday May 11th at the Pollard Middle School 
Auditorium (doors open at 6:30pm).  Approximately 30 performers have been chosen for the 
talent show.  There will be two dress-rehearsals at Hillside next week. 
 
Spring Fling 
This year’s Spring Fling will have some new events such as a friendlier version of a “Dunk-
Tank”.  Teachers and administrators are being recruited to sit in the chair for this event.  In 
addition, a photo booth will be offered along with an online volunteer sign-up system. 
 
Principal’s Report – Mr. Kascak 
Mr. K reported the following: 
 
The Hillside School Committee election will be happening soon.  Hillside needs one parent for 
the upcoming election.  Interested parents/guardians should contact Mr. K. 
 
The School Improvement Plan was approved at the School Committee at their meeting 
yesterday. 
 
There is a meeting at 7:30pm on May 2, 2012 at Eliot Elementary School regarding the Hillside-
Mitchell Project (2017/2018).  The building options regarding these two schools will be 
presented at the meeting.  Mr. K gave a brief description of the four options that have been 
created although two of those options have already been eliminated.  The two remaining 
solutions/options will be talked about at the upcoming meeting. 
 



Information will be coming out in the upcoming Hillside Newsletter regarding teacher 
assignments for the upcoming school year due to some shifting of teachers in each grade. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Mary Buffinger 
Mary presented the Income Statement for April 2012.  Mary reported that the budget continues 
to be on-track at this point although the Hillside v. Eliot Basketball Game and the Otis 
Spunkmeyer numbers are not yet complete. 
 
Additional Topics 
Katie Rutter spoke briefly about a new company being considered in place of the Innisbrook Gift 
Wrap Fundraiser.  Hillside’s Innisbrook sales rep has moved to another company called 
“Genevieve” and commented that the PTC has not been contacted by anyone at Innisbrook 
regarding future fundraising opportunities. 
 
In addition, Katie mentioned that the PTC will need a new Co-President for the 2012/2013 
school year as this is her last term.  Beth Tallarico will remain as Co-President next year.  
Anyone interested in this position should contact the PTC. 
 
Guest Speaker 
Ruth Griffin, Director of Food Services for Needham Public Schools was at the meeting to 
discuss various questions that were presented to her prior to the meeting along with any new 
questions/concerns/etc.  Some of the topics covered were menu changes and planning, nutrition 
issues, milk vs. water, food allergies, controlling portions and nutrition balance for buyers, and 
lunch duration concerns.  Ruth also addressed the transition from Kindergarten to 1st grade in 
reference to educating parents and children on how the process works.  Parent volunteers are 
encouraged for the beginning of 1st grade to help the children become familiar and comfortable 
with the process.  Ruth also reported that ice cream will no longer be served starting in the 
2012/2013 school year due to the Healthy Kids Act.  In addition, menu planning for the new 
school year will be food-based instead of nutrient-based as it has in the past.  Children will see 
an increase in the amount of fruits and vegetables being offered.  Ruth has a handout available to 
parents describing what is offered in the Needham Public School cafeterias (please contact her 
for that information).  
 
In addition, Mr. K commented on the situation during voting days when the cafeteria is not 
available for the students to be served a hot lunch.   Although the kids seem to enjoy the change 
on those days, parents are encouraged to write to the town of Needham regarding their concerns 
on this topic.   
 
 
The next PTC meeting will be held on May 24, 2012 at 7:00pm. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:30am. 
 
 



HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC 
Meeting Minutes of February 29, 2012 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 7:05 pm. 
Attendance was 17 members. 
 
Co-President’s Report  
Beth Tallarico opened the meeting. 
 
The January 2012 PTC Meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Calendar Raffle 
The Calendar Raffle Committee has been soliciting donations for this spring fundraiser.  They 
have some different and exciting donations that will appeal to both parents and children.  Jodi 
Rooney is redesigning the raffle tickets which are due out in early April. 
 
2012-2013 PTC Volunteer Positions 
�$�W���R�X�U���Q�H�[�W���P�H�H�W�L�Q�J���L�Q���$�S�U�L�O�����Z�H���Z�L�O�O���E�H���G�L�V�F�X�V�V�L�Q�J���R�S�H�Q�L�Q�J�V���I�R�U���Q�H�[�W���V�F�K�R�R�O���\�H�D�U�¶�V���3�7�&�������6�L�Q�F�H��
the President position has a two-year term, we will be looking for a new co-president to join Beth 
Tallarico. 
 
Committee Reports 
METCO Program 
This committee provided information on the upcoming METCO program to be held at Hillside 
on Thursday, March 8, 2012 (early release day) which will include a pizza lunch and a magician.  
This event has been communicated via email blasts and the weekly newsletter.  Any Hillside 
student is invited to attend this free program but permission slips are required.  Pick-up is at 3pm 
for students not in the METCO program.  It was noted that the last two events have been 
incredibly successful and well received by both the students and the families that join them. 
 
Hillside – Eliot Basketball Game 
The committee provided information on the 2nd Annual Hillside-Eliot Faculty-Parent Basketball 
game which will be held on Friday, March 9th �L�Q���1�H�H�G�K�D�P�¶�V���+�L�J�K���6�F�K�R�R�O���*�\�P�����G�R�R�U�V���R�S�H�Q���D�W��
6:30, tip-off �L�V���D�W�������S�P�������/�D�V�W���\�H�D�U�¶�V���I�L�H�U�F�H���F�R�P�S�H�W�L�W�L�R�Q���L�V���E�H�L�Q�J���W�H�P�S�H�U�H�G���W�K�L�V���\�H�D�U�����Z�L�W�K���W�K�H���I�R�F�X�V��
being on friendly camaraderie.  Since the students seemed most excited when the faculty played, 
�W�K�H�\���I�R�F�X�V�H�G���R�Q���U�H�F�U�X�L�W�L�Q�J���P�R�U�H���W�H�D�F�K�H�U�V���W�K�L�V���\�H�D�U�������7�R���G�D�W�H�����W�K�H�\�¶�Y�H���S�Ue-sold over $500 worth of 
tickets which will be sent home with students next Wednesday.  We believe that will help 
streamline the process.  Additionally, more volunteers have been recruited to assist with crowd 
control and concessions.  The half time is being shortened to include a free throw competition for 
10 5th graders (5 from Hillside/5 from Eliot).  Students will be selected by a random drawing.  
Finally, they will hold a pep rally on Friday at the school. 
 
Pre-order ticket forms are available on the PTC website.  Seating is limited. All volunteers are 
welcome. 
 



Used Book Sale 
Beth announced that the Used Book Sale will be held on March 20 & 21st, 2012.  Jenn Sexton, 
event chair, has placed a box in the lobby for donations.  Check your bookshelves at home and 
donate. 
 
Talent Show 
The committee announced that the Talent Show will be held on May 11, 2012.  Auditions will be 
held the first week of April.  Auditions will follow the same format as last year.  Students are 
encouraged to form groups.  There will be one rehearsal at Hillside and one dress rehearsal at 
Pollard.  Audition sign-ups will be via a flyer sent home which will incorporate a permission 
slip.  The committee is looking for volunteers.  
 
�7�U�H�D�V�X�U�H�U�¶�V���5�H�S�R�U�W �± Mary Buffinger  
Mary reported that the budget is on-track at this point.  She highlighted the grants given out to 
date from both the Enrichment Grant and Margie Margolis Grant pools.  It was noted that it is 
still possible to donate to the Margie Margolis fund.  Mary shared that we earned $256 from our 
�1�R�W���<�R�X�U���$�Y�H�U�D�J�H���-�R�H�¶�V���I�X�Q�G�U�D�L�V�H�U������Mary provided the Hillside PTC Income Statement for 
February 2012. 
 
�3�U�L�Q�F�L�S�D�O�¶�V���5�H�S�R�U�W���± Mr. Kascak 
Mr. K reported the following: 
 
 
Mr. K shared that a group of people went on a trip to Rhode Island to see ideas for the Mitchell-
Hillside Building project. 
 
Mr. K repeated his interest in forming a new committee/group to explore the carpool initiative.  
As described in recent Hillside newsletters, there is a major problem with vehicle traffic at 
Hillside in addition to students being tardy for school.  Mr. K would like to meet with people 
interested in handling this issue; anyone interested should email him as soon as possible.   
 
Mr. K. mentioned the Family Portraits of Needham on display in the school.  It was the catalyst 
for the wonderful conversations about the diversity of families held during February clusters.  
Students were encouraged to bring in a p�L�F�W�X�U�H���W�K�H�\�¶�Y�H���G�U�D�Z�Q���R�U���W�D�N�H�Q���R�I���W�K�H�L�U���I�D�P�L�O�L�H�V���� 
 
Student Council 
The Student Council is up and running.  Maria DeCicco and Raylene Roberts are running the 
council.  Their first project was collecting over 200 pairs of pajamas in support of the 
Bruins/Cradles to Crayons partnership.  More to come from this wonderful group of students. 
 
Guest Speaker 
Dan Gutenkast, Superintendt, joined us for a wonderful conversation.   
 
He shared that over the February break, he had the privilege of working on a Habitat for 
Humanity event in Florida with 21 Needham High students and 4 faculty members.  He was very 
proud of their work, flexibility, resiliency and commitment to the community.  He believes that 



Needham students grow up and contribute in wonderful ways because we encourage and foster 
these habits at the elementary school level. 
 
Dan wanted to share his thoughts on three key topics: school committee budget, the Mitchell-
Hillside project, and more time in school. 
 
School Committee Budget 
The school committee worked hard with the finance committee to pass a budget.  There were 
some funding shifts at the secondary level to match the population shifts.  Dan shared that while 
it does�Q�¶�W���W�D�N�H���D�Z�D�\���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���S�U�L�P�D�U�\���O�H�Y�H�O���R�U���J�L�Y�H���X�V���H�Y�H�U�\�W�K�L�Q�J���Z�H���Z�D�Q�W�����L�W���J�H�W�V���X�V���Z�K�D�W���Z�H��
need. 
 
Mitchell-Hillside Building Project 
The pre-feasibility study has commenced for Mitchell and Hillside.  Planning meetings are 
ongoing.  The Town will invest in necessary maintenance over the next few summers before the 
final plan is put together.  Dore & Whittier Architects are developing multiple alternatives for the 
combined Mitchell-Hillside project by June 2012.  Some challenges at Hillside include it being 
an EPA site, being surrounded by wetlands and the parking lot and traffic congestion.  Needham 
will take their preferred alternatives to the MBSA (Massachusetts School Building Authority) to 
begin discussions next year.  Dan feels good that the entire Needham community is supportive of 
this project and they are targeting an override request for mid 2013. 
 
Time 
Dan believes that as a community, we need to think about increasing the # of hours for our 
students and faculty.  He is convinced that in order to prepare our children for the 21st century, 
we have to give faculty time to collaborate and to more deeply delve into topics or add back 
topics to the curriculum.  Needham middle-schoolers spend less time in the classroom than peer 
communities.  Dan knows we will need to consider many alternatives, craft a compelling story 
and determine how to pay for it.  He felt this forum was a good time to start the conversation. 
 
Questions for Dan  

Q: Have Needham middle school children always spent less time in school than their peers?   
A: Yes, at least for the 6 years Dan has been here.  State guidelines require 180 days and 
either 900 hours (elementary) or 990 hours (secondary) of instruction.  Middle schools may 
be classified as either elementary or secondary and Needham defines it as elementary. 
 
Q:  Will we always have ! day kindergarten? 
�$�������7�K�L�V���T�X�H�V�W�L�R�Q���W�L�H�V���W�R���R�X�U���³�W�L�P�H�´���F�R�Q�Y�H�U�V�D�W�L�R�Q�������'�D�Q���E�H�O�L�H�Y�H�V���W�K�D�W���Z�H���Q�H�H�G���W�R���K�D�Y�H���W�K�H��
capacity for full day kindergarten.  Families would decide what it appropriate for them (e.g., 
1 or 2 year transition kindergarten, 3 full days/2 ! days, etc.) 
 
Q:  How does the district measure the success of the ThinkMath implementation?  How do 
we plan to communicate that back to the community? 
A:  Dan is very interested in getting feedback�������+�H�¶�V���E�H�H�Q���W�D�O�N�L�Q�J���W�R���O�R�W�V���R�I���I�D�F�X�O�W�\���D�Q�G��
observing math classes and 90% of the feedback is that it is the right program.  It was 
mentioned that at Hillside we supplement the program with IXL and XtraMath.  Faculty are 



working parent letters to help them �E�H�W�W�H�U���X�Q�G�H�U�V�W�D�Q�G���W�K�H���S�U�R�J�U�D�P�������:�H���Z�L�O�O���O�R�R�N���L�Q�W�R���Z�K�D�W�¶�V��
available on the school websites to support parents. 
 
Q: Is redistricting going to happen in the next few years? 
A: Dan is not aware of any plans or conversations about redistricting.  

 
 
Beth Tallarico mentioned that Jillian Erdos will be chairing the Spring Fling scheduled for 
Sunday, May 20th. 
 
The next PTC meeting will be held on April 25, 2012 at 9:00 am. 



HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC  
Meeting Minutes of January 25, 2012 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 9:06am. 
Attendance was 16 members. 
 
Co-�3�U�H�V�L�G�H�Q�W�¶�V���5�H�S�R�U�W�� 
Katie Rutter opened the meeting. 
 
Calendar Raffle 
The Calendar Raffle Committee has been soliciting donations for this Spring fundraiser.  To 
date, there are approximately 15 items that have been donated.  Examples include $75 in Seeking 
Sitter Services, 1 week of summer camp from the Charles River YMCA, Rosemary Pool Season 
�3�D�V�V���������.�L�Q�G�O�H���)�L�U�H�����D�Q�G���D���J�L�I�W���F�H�U�W�L�I�L�F�D�W�H���I�U�R�P���)�U�H�V�F�R�¶�V���5�H�V�W�D�X�U�D�Q�W�������7�K�H���F�R�P�P�L�W�W�H�H���L�V���V�W�L�O�O���L�Q��
need of 7-8 more items to be donated, especially things like sports team tickets and other high-
ticket items similar to the Kindle Fire.  Donation solicitation will end within 3 weeks.  The 
committee opened the discussion for new ideas for the raffle.  Some ideas included PawSox or 
Revolution tickets. 
 
Future PTC Meeting Topics 
Katie asked the group in attendance for ideas for upcoming PTC meetings.  One member 
suggested that a representative from Food Services be a guest speaker so that parents can learn 
more about Food Service, how they choose the menus, food quality, etc.  This member expressed 
concern about re�F�H�Q�W���F�K�D�Q�J�H�V���L�Q���W�K�H���P�H�Q�X���D�Q�G���W�K�H���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V�¶���U�H�D�F�W�L�R�Q���W�R���W�K�H���F�K�D�Q�J�H�V���Z�K�L�F�K���K�D�Y�H��
been somewhat negative.  Mr. K replied that Ruth Griffin, the Food Service Director for 
Needham Schools, would likely be willing to talk at a future PTC meeting about this topic. 
 
Enrichment Grant Approvals  
The PTC presented 1 Enrichment Grant for approval.   
 
The Hillside 1st �*�U�D�G�H���7�H�D�F�K�H�U�V���Z�R�X�O�G���O�L�N�H���W�R���L�P�S�O�H�P�H�Q�W���D���³�7�D�N�H���+�R�P�H���%�R�R�N���&�D�U�W�´���S�U�R�J�U�D�P���W�R��
benefit the entire 1st Grade.  This program would provide reading-level appropriate books for 
kids to take home.  The teachers already have the cart, but are in need of $500.00 to purchase 
books as well as $40.00 to purchase plastic bags to secure the books.  When reviewing the grant 
request, the Grant Committee asked if it was possible that this program could be extended to the 
2nd Grade as well.  One member suggested that if there is money left over from the Scholastic 
Book Fair, perhaps it could be used for this purpose.  Another member asked if the Hillside 
Library circulation includes books that can be used for this purpose.  Mr. K explained that the 
committee is in need of multiple copies of the same books which many not be available in the 
library at this time.   
 
The grant was approved. 
 
  



 
Committee Reports 
METCO Program 
This committee provided information on the two upcoming METCO programs to be held at 
Hillside.  The first program is January 26, 2012 (early release day) at which storytellers will be at 
Hillside.  There will be 45 minute story-telling sessions for different age groups.  30 students 
from Boston will be at this program.  Any Hillside student is invited to attend this free program 
but permission slips are required. Pizza will be provided and volunteers are invited to come.  
Pick-up is at 3pm for students not in the METCO program.  The other event will be held on 
February 14, 2012 (early release day) where the students will enjoy pizza and a movie.   
 
Ice Skating Party 
The Hillside Ice Skating Party will be held on Sunday January 29, 2012 from 5-7pm at the 
Babson College Ice Rink.  This event has been very well advertised and will include a DJ and an 
open snack bar.  To date, 11 families have pre-registered (approximately 40 skaters).  Pre-
registration is strongly encouraged.  Please see the Hillside newsletter for more details.   
 
Bingo Night 
Bingo Night will be held on February 10, 2012 from 6:30-8:00pm.  The committee reports that 
�W�K�H�U�H���Z�L�O�O���E�H���³�)�D�F�X�O�W�\-�&�D�O�O�H�U�V�´���W�K�L�V���\�H�D�U���D�Q�G���S�U�L�]�H�V���D�Z�D�U�G�H�G���D�W���W�K�H���H�Q�G���R�I���H�D�F�K���J�D�P�H������
Information on this event will be available in the PTC newsletter. 
 
Otis Spunkmeyer Drive 
The Otis Spunkmeyer Cookie fundraiser will start the week after February vacation and will run 
for two weeks.  Information on this fundraiser will be available in the PTC newsletter. 
 
In addition, the PTC announced that they are considering replacing the Innisbrook Fundraiser 
�Z�L�W�K���D�Q���D�O�W�H�U�Q�D�W�H���F�R�P�S�D�Q�\���F�D�O�O�H�G���³�*�H�Q�H�Y�L�H�Y�H�´�������7�K�L�V���Q�H�Z���F�R�P�S�D�Q�\���Z�R�X�O�G���R�I�I�H�U���D���J�U�H�D�W�H�U���S�U�R�I�L�W��
margin as well as an increase in the variety of products, i.e. soaps and more candy choices in 
addition to wrapping paper and related products/supplies.  The PTC is waiting on a sample of the 
Genevieve wrapping paper in order to compare the quality with Innisbrook. 
 
Hillside v. Eliot Basketball Game 
This event will be held on March 9, 2012.  Parent volunteer recruitment will be announced in the 
next PTC newsletter.  There will be a pep rally at Hillside on the day of the event during school 
�K�R�X�U�V�������0�R�G�H�O�O�¶�V���6�S�R�U�W�L�Q�J���*�R�R�G�V���K�D�V���G�R�Q�D�W�H�G���S�U�L�]�H�V���Z�K�L�F�K���Z�L�O�O���E�H���J�L�Y�H�Q���R�X�W���G�X�U�L�Q�J���K�D�O�I-time. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Mary Buffinger  
Mary reported that the budget is on-track at this point.  With the recent grant approval, that 
portion of the budget is at approximately $3600 out of the $5000 allocated for grants.  Mary 
provided the Hillside PTC Income Statement for January 2012. 
 
The November 2011 PTC Meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Principal’s Report – Mr. Kascak 
Mr. K reported the following: 



 
Mr. K offered his gratitude to the Playground Committee who donated their fundraising surplus 
to the school for new items relating to the gym and recess. 
 
Mr. K offered his gratitude to the Walk-to-School Committee for their efforts.  Relating to the 
topic of walking to school, Mr. K announced that he’d like to form a new committee/group to 
explore the carpool initiative.  As described in the recent Hillside newsletter, there is a major 
problem with vehicle traffic at Hillside in addition to students being tardy for school.  There is a 
direct correlation with the lack of carpooling and walking to students being tardy.  Students are 
tardy due to the high volume of cars trying to get thru the morning drop-off line.  Mr. K would 
like to meet with people interested in handling this issue; anyone interested should email him as 
soon as possible.  Mr. K also pointed out that the space issues at Hillside will not be dealt with 
until 2018 which is in accordance with the Mitchell-Hillside Building Project.   
 
Student Council 
The Student Council has arranged for a meeting with the group Cradles to Crayons to learn ways 
in which the Hillside community can partner with this organization.  The representative from 
Cradles to Crayons is a former Hillside student now in college. 
 
Guest Speaker 
An Anti-Bullying presentation was given by Margaret Petrovich LICSW, Hillside Guidance 
Counselor.  Please contact Mrs. Petrovich for information on this presentation. 
 
The next PTC meeting will be held on February 29, 2012 at 7:00pm. 
 
 



HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC  
Meeting Minutes of November 30, 2011 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 7:07pm. 
Attendance was 24 members. 
 
Co-PresidentÕs Report  
Katie Rutter opened the meeting. 
 
The November 2011 PTC Meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Calendar Raffle 
The PTC will soon be soliciting items for the Calendar Raffle fundraiser to be held in May 2012.  
Information on this event will be coming out in the next PTC newsletter.  Katie gave a brief 
description of how the raffle is organized as well as a list of some of the items donated for last 
yearÕs raffle.  Both Co-Chair positions for this committee are still open.  Katie and Beth will sit 
in as Co-Chairs until new volunteers step up. Solicitations can be done from home on your own 
time which offers greatly flexibility for volunteers with busy daytime schedules.  In addition, the 
format to organize this event is already in place making this committee even easier to run. For 
more information on this volunteer opportunity, please contact the PTC.  
 
Open Positions 
PTC Co-Secretary - During the 2011/2012 School Year, an additional Secretary is needed to 
switch off meetings with the current Secretary who records for the PTC meetings.  Anyone who 
normally attends the evening PTC meetings and has an interest in being the Co-Secretary is 
asked to contact the PTC.   
 
Community Partnerships/Fundraising Ð The PTC is in need of a volunteer to review all potential 
fundraising opportunities that come to the PTC via the mail, word of mouth, etc. and to present 
optimal fundraising ideas to the PTC.  A volunteer is also needed to find opportunities with local 
businesses to help raise money for the PTC.  Examples include Wild WillyÕs night and ModellÕs 
shopping dates during which the Hillside PTC would receive a portion of the sales on those 
particular days/nights from Hillside families participating.  Beth reported that the current 
ModellÕs coupon is good thru December 22, 2011.  If Hillside familiesÕ purchases exceed $500, 
Hillside will receive 5% of the total amount spent.  ModellÕs will honor the coupon even if you 
donÕt have it with you in the store (as long as you tell them that you would like to participate in 
the fundraiser).  The recent Wild WillyÕs fundraiser raised $125.00 for the school.  Beth also 
reported that the restaurant Not Your Average JoeÕs will likely be our next community 
partnership fundraiser.  For each Tuesday of one month, they will donate 5% of sales to Hillside 
when families dine-in or take-out.  Not Your Average JoeÕs calls this program ÒNot Your 
Average CauseÓ.  More information on this event will be coming out in the next PTC newsletter.  
Anyone interested in volunteering for this committee is asked to contact the PTC  
 
Enrichment Grant Approvals 
The PTC presented 4 Enrichment Grants for approval.   



1. Elaine McKenna (3rd Grade Teacher) requested a grant to purchase Think Math Picture 
Books that go along with the Think Math Curriculum.  These books offer literary pieces 
that supplement the actual math curriculum.  After discussing this request with Mr. K 
prior to the PTC meeting, it was eventually decided to expand this option to all of the 
grade levels.  The grant request is for $650; each grade would receive a stipend to 
purchase such books.  The grant was approved. 

2. Peggy Strakosch (Kindergarten Teacher) is requesting a grant for a one year website 
subscription to enhance the phonics curriculum.  This $270 grant would benefit grades K 
thru 2.  The students would use this website once per week in the classroom and once per 
week in Media.  The grant was approved. 

3. Chris Tarantino (Grade 1 Teacher) is requesting a $84.95 grant for a one year 
subscription for printable leveled books called “Reading A-Z” to benefit Grade 1 
students.  These books come with worksheets and build fluency and phonetics awareness.  
The grant was approved. 

4. Barbara Fuller (Grade 3 Teacher) is requesting a $750 grant to pay for the services of a 
Ranger to set up and conduct a program over the remainder of the year to provide outdoor 
opportunities to enhance the Science curriculum for 3rd and 4th graders.  The Ranger 
would first assess the Hillside outdoor space, create a plan on how to use that space in 
relationship to Science, and then implement a series of classes.  The Ranger would visit 
Hillside a total of 6 times and the cost includes his/her time and materials.  Once the 
program is in place, 2 Hillside teachers would be able to replicate the same program for 
future use (without the services of the Ranger).  The grant was approved. 
 

 
Committee Reports 
 
Creative Arts 
The Create Arts Committee Chairpersons gave an excellent overview of what this committee 
offers for Hillside.  They communicate with the Grade Level Leaders to plan and schedule 
enrichment programs early in the year.  Most programs are funded thru the PTC but the 
committee has also been able to take advantage of free and low-cost programs.  In addition, they 
have written NEF grants to also help fund Creative Arts programs.  Some examples of Hillside 
programs scheduled by this committee include Bubblemania, Imagination in Action, and Mass 
Movement.  This committee is also part of the NCAC (Needham Creative Arts Council) which 
has representatives from each of the elementary schools.  This group shares ideas and typically 
writes one NEF grant per year that benefit all of the elementary schools.  Some examples of 
NCAC programs include Ball in the House concerts, Bash the Trash Program, and a Hawaiian 
Dance Troupe that will be coming this year.   
 
Family Fun Night 
The Family Fun Night Committee reports that the recent Family Fun Night was a success, with 
the same format it has had in previous years (crafts, food, and tattoos downstairs/DJ and games 
upstairs).  The committee co-chair positions are opening up for next year.  This is a great 
committee for volunteers who can’t commit time during the day. 
 
METCO Program 



This committee reports that there are 4 events over the course of the school year which are held 
on early release days for HillsideÕs Boston students (there are approximately 30 Hillside students 
in the METCO program).  The next program will be a Boston-based storyteller; more 
information on this program will be available in the next PTC newsletter.  The October METCO 
event was at the Boston Ballet Rocks in Jamaica Plain.  Over 80 Needham students attended this 
event (about 15 Hillside families were included in this number). 
 
Scholastic Book Fair 
$12,500 was reported as the revenue for the Scholastic Book Fair.  An additional $250.00 in 
books/supplies was ordered online after the book fair closed.  $2000.00 in cash was converted to 
$4000.00 in Scholastic Dollars.  This money will be used to purchase two Smartboards. 
 
Spiritwear 
A Spiritwear sale will be coming up this week.  An order form will be attached to the next 
Hillside Newsletter.  Another Spiritwear sale will happen before the Spring Hillside/Elliot 
Basketball game. 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Mary Buffinger 
Mary reported that there is $3000.00 extra from the Playground Fund.  This surplus will be used 
to do some Òextra workÓ to the Hillside playground.   
 
 
Principal’s Report – Mr. Kascak 
Mr. K reported the following: 
 
Hillside Committees 
There are two committees for parents to think about.  The first is the Hillside School Council 
which will have an opening for next year.  The other is the Hillside Health and Safety 
Committee.  This committee meets once per month on Wednesdays from 3:15-4:30pm and deals 
with the quality of life in the building, i.e. air quality.  We need parent representation to join this 
committee.  This is an elected position that is a 3-year commitment.  For more information, 
please contact Mr. K. 
 
Lesley Intern Program 
Hillside needs families to promote this great program (meaning that we need more people to 
participate in the program itself).  Many people choose the Lesley Intern Program as a great 
career change option.  For more information, please contact Mr. K. 
 
Building Plan 
The 2017-2018 Mitchell-Hillside Project will go thru. Architects will be visiting Hillside to 
explore the renovation possibilities. One of HillsideÕs main issues is the size; the school is 
overcrowded and in order to meet the new compliance codes, more space must be added. 
 
Student Council – 4th and 5th Grades 
Student Council representation for 4th and 5th Grades should begin in January 2012. 



Sidewalk Duty 
The Sidewalk Duty team needs umbrellas.  Please donate any ÒfreeÓ umbrellas that you might 
receive or consider donating new or used umbrellas. 
 
Hillside Thank You Committee 
Hillside 5th Graders write thank you notes on behalf of the whole school.  If you or your 
committee is in need of thank you notes being written, please send the information to Mr. K and 
he will ensure that the intended recipient will receive a thank you note.  The students who write 
these notes only put their first names on them (no last names). 
 
 
 
The next PTC meeting will be held on January 25, 2012 at 9:00am. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:25pm. 
 



HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC  
Meeting Minutes of October 13, 2011 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 7:06pm. 
Attendance was 25 members. 
 
Co-�3�U�H�V�L�G�H�Q�W�¶�V���5�H�S�R�U�W�� 
Katie Rutter opened the meeting. 
 
The April 2011 and May 2011 PTC Meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Annual Dues and Family Challenge Fund Drive 
As of today, the PTC is extremely close to reaching its goal with 197/315 Hillside families 
participating thus far.  The total revenue to date is $14,750 which is a 26% increase over last 
�\�H�D�U�¶�V���W�R�W�D�O������ 
 
Robert Evans Event 
The Robert Evans event will be held on November 16th at the Eliot Elementary School.  This is a 
joint event among Hillside, Mitchell and Eliot Elementary schools.  Doors open at 6:30pm and 
the speaker will begin promptly at 7:00pm.  Robert Evans is a local author (from Wellesley) who 
wrote �³�)�D�P�L�O�\���0�D�W�W�H�U�V �± How Schools Can Cope with the Crisis in Childrearing�´.  This event 
was rescheduled from last spring due to scheduling conflicts.   
 
Open Positions 
PTC Co-Secretary - During the 2011/2012 School Year, an additional Secretary is needed to 
switch off meetings with the current Secretary who records for the morning PTC meetings.  
Anyone who normally attends the evening PTC meetings and has an interest in being the Co-
Secretary is asked to contact the PTC.   
 
Calendar Raffle Co-Chairs �± The Calendar Raffle is th�H���3�7�&�¶�V���6�S�U�L�Q�J���(�Q�U�L�F�K�P�H�Q�W���)�X�Q�G�U�D�L�V�H�U��
which is in need of two Co-Chairs.  Katie gave a brief description of the raffle specifics and 
commented on how much the students loved this fundraiser because Mr. K. announced the daily 
winners over the loudspeaker.  The biggest role of the committee chairs is to solicit donated 
�L�W�H�P�V���S�U�L�]�H�V���Z�K�L�F�K���P�D�N�H�V���W�K�L�V���D���J�R�R�G���F�R�P�P�L�W�W�H�H���I�R�U���V�R�P�H�R�Q�H���Z�K�R���F�D�Q�¶�W���Q�H�F�H�V�V�D�U�L�O�\���Y�R�O�X�Q�W�H�H�U��
their time during the day at the school.  Solicitations can be done from home on your own time 
which offers greatly flexibility for volunteers with busy daytime schedules. 
 
Community Partnerships/Fundraising �± The PTC is in need of a volunteer to review all potential 
fundraising opportunities that come to the PTC via the mail, word of mouth, etc. and to present 
optimal fundraising ideas to the PTC.  A volunteer is also needed to find opportunities with local 
�E�X�V�L�Q�H�V�V�H�V���W�R���K�H�O�S���U�D�L�V�H���P�R�Q�H�\���I�R�U���W�K�H���3�7�&�������(�[�D�P�S�O�H�V���L�Q�F�O�X�G�H���:�L�O�G���:�L�O�O�\�¶�V���Q�L�J�K�W���D�Q�G���0�R�G�H�O�O�¶�V��
shopping dates during which the Hillside PTC would receive a portion of the sales on those 
particular days/nights from Hillside families participating. 
 
 



Enrichment Grant Approvals 
The PTC presented 3 Enrichment Grants for approval.   
 

1. Raylene Roberts is requesting a $231.14 grant to purchase picture books to parallel 
concepts learned in the 5th grade Think Math Curriculum.  These books would benefit the 
entire 5th grade. 

2. Heather Dummett is requesting a $1050.00 grant to purchase website access to practice 
skills learned in the 3rd and 4th grade Think Math Curriculum.  This one-year website 
membership would benefit a total of 175 students enabling them to log on and practice 
math skills both at school and at home.  The website would allow for teachers to receive a 
�U�H�S�R�U�W���R�Q���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W���X�V�D�J�H���D�O�R�Q�J���Z�L�W�K���P�D�Q�\���R�W�K�H�U���E�H�Q�H�I�L�W�V���W�R���W�U�D�F�N���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V�¶���P�D�W�K���S�U�R�J�U�H�V�V�� 

3. Donna DeMaria is requesting a $43.91 grant to purchase materials to enable Kindergarten 
students to learn the life cycle of the Monarch butterfly. 

 
All 3 Enrichment Grant requests were approved. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Innisbrook Fundraiser 
This fundraiser is now complete. The final revenue figures are not yet available but will be 
reported in the next PTC newsletter. 
 
Scholastic Book Fair 
The annual �%�R�R�N���)�D�L�U���E�H�J�L�Q�V���L�Q���W�Z�R���Z�H�H�N�V���D�Q�G���Z�L�O�O���K�D�Y�H���W�K�H���V�D�P�H���E�D�V�L�F���I�R�U�P�D�W���D�V���O�D�V�W���\�H�D�U�¶�V��
book fair.  Volunteers are still needed to work at the book fair between the hours of 8am and 
3pm.  Please refer to the PTC newsletter for information on how to volunteer and email contacts.  
The Book Fair will also be open during Literacy Night (10/26/11). 
 
Literacy Night 
Literacy Night will be held on October 26th.  Doors open at 6:00pm with the Peter Hughes 
presentation beginning promptly at 6:30pm.  The presentation is expected to last one hour 
�I�R�O�O�R�Z�H�G���E�\���T�X�H�V�W�L�R�Q�V���D�Q�G���E�R�R�N���V�L�J�Q�L�Q�J�V�������3�H�W�H�U���+�X�J�K�H�V���L�V���W�K�H���D�X�W�K�R�U���R�I���³Lemonade Mouth�´�����K�H��
is expected to talk about the book along with the making of the Disney movie based on that 
book. 
 
Playground 
The Playground Committee reports that the playground installation is complete minus a few 
details such as the Town of Needham doing some landscape edging and mulching in the near 
future.  The committee raised $31,000 but is waiting for the final bill from the installation 
company.  If there are funds remaining, this gives the committee the option for a few additions 
such as new swing seats and tether balls. 
 
Family Fun Night 
Family Fun Night will be held on Friday November 18th at Hillside.  The committee reports that 
�W�K�H���W�K�H�P�H���Z�L�O�O���O�L�N�H�O�\���E�H���³�1�H�H�G�K�D�P���+�L�O�O�V�L�G�H���6�S�L�U�L�W�´�������7�K�H���I�R�U�P�D�W���Z�L�O�O���E�H���W�K�H���V�D�P�H���D�V���O�D�V�W���\�H�D�U��
including games, DJ, pizza dinner and water, ice cream sundae bar, and crafts. 



 
METCO Program 
Two METCO representatives provided information about this program and the need for Hillside 
parent/family participation.  There will be four activities held at Hillside this school year on early 
release days.  The program is in need of families to get involved the day of the events by 
attending with your children and participating in the event activities.  The representatives 
reported that in the future, some events will be held in the city of Boston.  These events will be 
accessible by bus for all participants from the Hillside community.  Parents will be needed to 
help chaperone and are welcome to attend these events with their children.  The most recent 
event held at Eliot Elementary School was very successful with a great turnout from Hillside 
families. 
 
Upcoming Community Partnership Event 
The next Community Partnership Event will be held on Thursday October 20th �D�W���:�L�O�G���:�L�O�O�\�¶�V���L�Q��
�1�H�H�G�K�D�P�������:�L�O�G���:�L�O�O�\�¶�V���Z�L�O�O���G�R�Q�D�W�H�����������R�I���+�L�O�O�V�L�G�H���I�D�P�L�O�\���S�X�U�F�K�D�V�H�V���E�R�W�K���I�R�U���G�L�Q�L�Q�J-in and 
takeout.  Be sure to tell the cashier that your family is from Hillside so that they can keep track 
of the Hillside sales.  A reminder for this event will also be sent via email. 
 
 
�7�U�H�D�V�X�U�H�U�¶�V���5�H�S�R�U�W �± Mary Buffinger  
Mary presented the PTC Income Statement along with a brief description of how the statement is 
formatted.  The purpose of the statement is to keep families abreast of how the PTC spends 
�P�R�Q�H�\���D�Q�G���W�R���D�O�O�R�Z���W�K�H���3�7�&���D�Q�G���I�D�P�L�O�L�H�V���W�R���W�U�D�F�N���H�D�F�K���D�F�W�L�Y�L�W�\�¶�V���I�X�Q�G�U�D�L�V�L�Q�J���H�I�I�R�U�W�V�������0�D�U�\��
reported specifically on the Annual Dues and Family Challenge Fund Drive and that 
contributions continue to be coming in from families.  Mary also reminded the attendees to ask 
their employers if they have a donation matching program and to take advantage of this often 
overlooked benefit.  The PTC Tax ID# will be available in the next PTC newsletter for 
employers needing that information. 
 
 
�3�U�L�Q�F�L�S�D�O�¶�V���5�H�S�R�U�W���± Mr. Kascak 
Mr. K introduced the School Council Members in attendance at the meeting.  The School 
�&�R�X�Q�F�L�O�¶�V���P�D�L�Q���F�K�D�U�J�H���L�V���W�R���U�H�V�H�D�U�F�K���D�Q�G���L�P�S�O�H�P�H�Q�W���D���V�F�K�R�R�O��improvement plan but the main 
topic lately is the MCAS results which have been highly publicized in recent news.  Mr. K 
provided a variety of informational sheets including spreadsheets and articles about the MCAS 
and the recent results.  He offered detailed facts and figures on the MCAS results but also 
provided information on the history of the MCAS, its strengths and weaknesses, the politics of 
�W�K�H���0�&�$�6�����W�K�H���U�H�D�O���H�V�W�D�W�H���D�Q�G���V�W�D�W�L�V�W�L�F�D�O���L�P�S�O�L�F�D�W�L�R�Q�V���R�I���W�K�H���0�&�$�6�����D�Q�G���+�L�O�O�V�L�G�H�¶�V���U�H�D�F�W�L�R�Q�V���D�Q�G��
perceptions of �W�K�H���L�P�S�D�F�W���R�I���O�D�V�W���\�H�D�U�¶�V���V�F�R�U�H�V���D�Q�G���L�W�V���H�I�I�R�U�W�V���P�R�Y�L�Q�J���I�R�U�Z�D�U�G�������+�L�O�O�V�L�G�H�¶�V���0�&�$�6��
report will be available on the Hillside school website. 
 
The next PTC meeting will be held on November 30th at 7:00pm. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:25pm. 
 


